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It has been a very busy year for Camrose Community Council.  Over the past twelve months we have worked around Covid-19 to the best of our ability.

In April we started working with partners on the Broadband Project in the County to improve connectivity for all those in areas of poor broadband. 

Unsafe trees around the Community Council area have been dealt with in a professional manner, mainly suffering from ash dieback.   A visit around the wildflower meadow in Camrose was arranged.  The current owner wishes this to remain as a wildflower meadow after his days and a Group to look after this is being looked into.

The start of work on Plumstone Mountain to secure fences and hopefully address the issue of unlawful vehicles on this SSSI site.  This work continued over the following eleven months, culminating in boulders being placed around the car park to block vehicle access onto the Mountain.  Emergency vehicles and those needing access to fields have been contacted and are very pleased with the current situation.  A beautiful Notice Board indicating vegetation and wildlife on Plumstone Mountain has now been placed with help from Pembrokeshire College.

Camrose Community Councillors have worked tirelessly to report and improve the roads within the Community Councils jurisdiction.  Many repairs and improvements have been made over the past twelve months. 

The speeding and crossing difficulties at Pelcomb Cross have been on the agenda of Camrose Community Council for a very long time.  The Councillors have worked tirelessly to have the issues here addressed.  In March 2022 the Councillors saw the fruition of their tireless work when Pembrokeshire County Council agreed 40 mph speed limit on the main St. Davids to Haverfordwest Road and a 30 mph speed limit through the village of Pelcolmb Cross.

Lambston Residents Association have tirelessly worked to improve access to Sutton Mountain in order to help with exercise and mental health issues during covid and beyond.  Camrose Community Council have supported this work all along the way and are very pleased to report foot paths are now in place and trees have been planted.  This work continues into  2022/23. 

Camrose Community Council’s Maintenance Officer has also worked tirelessly to make sure that areas of the Camrose area are maintained clean and tidy.  This includes all the bus s tops and Plumstone Mountain.   

A big thank you to all those who help to maintain and improve all the areas within Camrose Community Council area.   

Hopefully, we can improve and continue to support all our residents and pleasant areas in 2022/23.



